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Board Members in Attendance:  Deneane Brown-Blackmon, Keith Taylor, John Lynch, Tamara Martin, 

Randall Richardson, Lupe Moreno, Donna Gill, Stanley Gleaton, Henrietta Lyle, Daniel Clark, Maria Garcia, 

Forrest Taylor, Cheryl Smith, Manny Rivera 

 

Excused: Rose Ellington Murray 

 

Agenda 

 

Liquor License New Applications: 

 

The Park Wine Bar, 2080 Frederick Douglass Blvd. Mr. Lewis Tucker-Farrugia from The Park Wine Bar 

presented. Potential issues regarding noise, garbage and public safety were identified and deliberated. Liquor 

license application was recommended for approval with a unanimous vote of 12-yes, 0-no, and 0-abstentions. 

 

Notar Lounge, 288 Lenox Avenue. Mr. Richard M. Notar from Notar Lounge presented. An issue regarding 

future use of the Lenox Lounge trademark was expressed by a member of the community and deliberated, with 

Mr. Notar stating that he would not use the Lenox Lounge trademark name for his new establishment. Liquor 

license application was recommended for approval with a vote of 7-yes, 4-no, and 1-abstention. 

 

Blue Monk, 17 West 125
th

 Street. Mr. Steven Stadmeyer from Blue Monk presented. Potential issues regarding 

noise and public safety were identified and deliberated. Liquor license application was recommended for 

approval with a vote of 10-yes, 1-no, and 1-abstention. 

 

ACP 111 Rest Corp., 1838 Seventh Avenue. Mr. Marc Bernstein from Suzy-Q’s Bar-B-Q presented. No 

adverse issues identified. Liquor license application was recommended for approval with a vote of 12-yes, 0-no, 

and 0-abstentions. 

 

Shell’s Bistro, 2150 Fifth Avenue. Mr. Andrew N. Shell from Shell’s Bistro presented. Potential issue 

regarding noise was identified and deliberated. Liquor license application was not recommended for approval 

with a vote of 5-yes, 6-no, and 1-abstention. 

 



Abyssinian Ethiopian Restaurant, 268 West 135
th

 Street. Mr. Frehiwot Worke Reta from Abyssinian 

Ethiopian Restaurant presented. No adverse issues identified. Liquor license application was recommended for 

approval with a vote of 11-yes, 0-no, and 1-abstention. 

 

Meeting Adjourned 


